
MERIDIAN
RANCH
NEWSLETTER

OCTOBER  2023

I S S U E  N O .  3 2

Meridian Service Metro District

Recreation Center Mission:

To offer a healthy lifestyle for the

residents of Meridian Ranch through

facilities and programs for personal

fitness, group exercise, organized sports,

aquatics, and special community events.









What’s up with the dead trees? Are they being replaced?

Here at the Meridian Service Metro District, we know many
residents are concerned about the number of dead trees
(nearly 1,000 identified in Meridian Ranch and over 300
removed) and what we’re doing about it.

Since the fall of 2022, our Parks & Grounds crew, with some
contractor assistance as budget has allowed, began
removing the dead trees. Some of the dead trees just did
not survive their original planting, but most were severely
affected by the rapid cool down and deep freeze brought
on by the historic “bomb cyclone” blizzard we experienced
in March of 2019. Just as the trees were beginning to bud
out, the quick freeze severely damaged many trees, not just
in Meridian Ranch, but throughout El Paso and surrounding
counties.

For 2023, the District budgeted $105,000 for tree
replacement. This will allow us to replace 100 trees this
year. As of mid-September, 50 trees have been replaced
and another 50 are scheduled for replacement now that the
weather has cooled down. Purchasing and replacing a tree
costs $1,000 for each tree, including labor and warranty.
 
We plan to budget for at least 100 trees in 2024, but as you
can see, it could take us 10 years or more to fully replace all
the trees that currently need attention.

Manager’s Message

Jim Nikkel, General Manager
 Meridian Service Metropolitan District – Water, Sewer, Drainage, Parks, Recreation
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Meridian Ranch 
DRC 1 & 2 Who Does What in Meridian Ranch?

There are multiple entities working in Meridian Ranch to keep the community running as smoothly as possible.
They are the Design Review Councils, the Service Districts, and El Paso County.
The Design Review Councils or DRCs are the entities that enforce the covenants by doing governance,
approving submittals for landscaping and changes to the properties, as well as hosting community events like
the Clean-Up Days, the Holiday Lights Contest, Falcon Freedom Days, etc. Residents pay an annual assessment
to the DRC. For more information and to see the Governing Documents for your community please visit the
Homeowner Portal at https://portal.warrenmgmt.com/. 

The Meridian Service Metropolitan District and the Meridian Ranch Metropolitan 2018 Subdistrict are the
entities that provides the water, sewer, streetlights, etc. for the community. They are also in charge of the
running and maintenance of the Recreational Center, the maintenance of the parks and trails, and the
maintenance and landscaping of the common areas. The Service Districts are the entities residents pay monthly
and for more information of the services provided and the billing breakdown, please visit their website
https://www.meridianservice.org/. 

El Paso County is responsible for the maintenance and repairs of the roads, curbs, and sidewalks in Meridian
Ranch. The county is also responsible for the snow removal on the streets. Residents are responsible for
clearing the sidewalks abutting their Lot. One of the best ways to alert the county to issues with the roads,
curbs, and sidewalks is through their website https://citizenconnect.elpasoco.com/#/homepage. You can also
sign up for email alerts regarding the issues reported.

Gas is provided through Black Hills Energy and can be reached at 888.890.5554. Electricity is provided by
Mountain View Electric and can be reached at 800.388.9881. For more information, please review the FAQs
which can be found on both the Homeowner Portal and the Metro District website.

Communications – A Process

When you call or email the DRC, we do our best to respond in a timely manner. With over 3,500 residents
currently in the community we cannot always respond to a resident the day they reach out. To make
communications more efficient, if you call, please leave ONE voicemail that includes your name, concern,
address, and any other pertinent information. If you do not leave a voicemail, we do not know you called. If you
email, please email ONE of the email addresses listed below and be sure to include your name, your address,
etc. Emails can often be addressed much faster than a phone call, so emailing is recommended.
If you have submitted an Improvement plan, we will respond that we have received your plan, let you know if
we need additional information, and let you know as soon as we have your approval. Please do not email every
few days requesting updates as the necessity to respond to your inquest will only delay all approval responses.
When you leave multiple messages AND send multiple emails to multiple different email addresses regarding
the same issue, this only causes a delay in our ability to respond.

Governing Documents can be found on the websites: 
http://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=16 (DRC no 1)
http://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=99 (DRC no 2)

Questions? Please contact your Meridian Ranch DRC Management Team:
Jamie Adams, CMCA, AMS, PCAM – Managing Agent – Jamie@warrenmgmt.com

Chaylyn Petrik, DRC Coordinator- DRC@meridianranchdrc.org 
Julie Sampson, Governance Coordinator DRC 1 & DRC 2– GovernanceDRC1@meridianranchdrc.org  

Hannah Shea, Governance Coordinator DRC 2 – GovernanceDRC2@meridianranchdrc.org 
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https://www.meridianservice.org/
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http://portal.warrenmgmt.com/?c=16
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Wayne Reorda, General Manager of the Antler Creek Golf Course,
presents a check for $3,500 to Annamarie Barker, Regional Impact
Officer for Colorado of Folds of Honor. The proceeds of the 5th
Annual Military Appreciation Tournament held on Sept. 9th benefits
spouses and children of America’s fallen and disabled service
member with scholarships. 









Still need to set up your Meridian
Ranch Recreation Center online portal?

Stop by the Meridian Ranch Recreation Center front desk to make sure your account is up
to date and your email is on file. 
THEN, go to meridianranch.clubautomation.com
Scroll down to the section labeled "First time here?"  and click on the "Access My Account"
icon. 
This will then prompt you to fill out your first name, last name, and email. Once this is done
and Club Automation was able to locate you in the system, an email will be sent to you to
prompt you to complete your online portal set up.

Questions or issues? Call 719-495-7119 or stop by MRRC front desk.

If you have something to report to Meridian Service Metro
District, you can use our website any time – just click the

“Contact Us” link on the top right of our homepage at
www.meridianservice.org. District staff do not regularly

monitor social media accounts, and they can provide better
service if residents report directly to them via the website.
And always remember, if it’s a life-threatening emergency,

call 911.

http://www.meridianservice.org/


MSMD Board of Directors:
President:
Butch Gabrielski

Secretary/Treasurer:
Wayne Reorda

Assistant Secretary/Treasurer
Bill Gessner
Mike Fenton
Tom Sauer

Meridian Ranch Recreation Center
Phone: 719-495-7119

mrrc@meridianservice.org
MSMD Office:

Phone 719-495-6567

www.meridianservice.org
www.meridianranch.com

www.stonebridgecoloradosprings.com

Meridian Ranch Community Directory

Meridian Ranch Recreation Center
Mon-Fri 5:30 AM - 8:30 PM
Saturday: 8 AM - 6 PM
Sunday: 9 AM - 5 PM

MSMD Office
Mon-Fri 8 AM - 4:30 PM

Follow us on

Hours of Operation

Meridian Ranch DRC Management Team:
Jamie Adams, CMCA, AMS, PCAM – Managing Agent – Jamie@warrenmgmt.com

Julie Sampson, Governance Director – meridianranch@warrenmgmt.com 
Chaylyn Petrik, DRC Administrator- meridianranch2@warrenmgmt.com 

Governing Documents can be found on the website: 
DRC No. 1 & DRC No. 2  - portal.warrenmgmt.com/ ; Resources; 

Governing Documents 
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